YOU’RE INVITED!

ANNUAL SHAREHOLDERS’ MEETING
COLLEGEDALE CREDIT UNION
FEBRUARY 25, 2024

Dear Valued Collegedale Credit Union Member,

You are invited to attend the Collegedale Credit Union Annual Shareholders’ Meeting. The business meeting will start at
4:30 PM on Sunday, February 25, 2024, at The Commons located at 4950 Swinyar Dr, Collegedale, TN 37315.

Drawings will be held at the Annual Meeting for members of all ages!

Light refreshments will be provided after the meeting.

As part of the business meeting, the Nominating Committee will report on its work in selecting three members to serve
on the Collegedale Credit Union Board of Directors for the 2024 — 2027 term.

Following are the candidates’ brief biographies:

Canute Birch has served the Seventh-day Adventist Church as an ordained pastor and still maintains his
credentials with the denomination. He holds degrees from various SDA institutions and a Ph.D. and has taught
briefly in the School of Religion at Southern Adventist University. Also, he’s a licensed financial professional (for
insurance) and a licensed realtor in the states of TN and GA. He’s the owner/CEO of Birch Luxury Homes and
Properties, LLC, which owns a rental portfolio and other real estate investments in Hamilton and Bradley
counties, TN.

Mark Hyder received his bachelor’s degree in 1982 from SAU in Business Administration, his Law Degree in 1993
from Emory University, and his master’s degree in accounting and finance from University of Maryland in

2007. Mark is a Certified Public Accountant (1982), a licensed Attorney, a Certified Trust Administrator (NAD),
and other numerous certifications. He has served as a staff auditor for the General Conference Auditing Service
and subsequently held Senior Management positions with the GCAS in the Southern, North Atlantic, and Mid-
America Offices. Mark has served as a Professor at Atlantic Union College and is currently serving as Professor
at Southern Adventist University. During his current 10-year tenure at SAU he served the first 5 years as Dean of
the Southern Adventist School of Business. Mark brings a wealth of knowledge and practical application to the
Collegedale Credit Union

Paul G. Smith has lived in the Collegedale area since 1991. He served for 13 years in the areas of trust services,
estate planning and major gifts at the Advancement Office at Southern Adventist University. He recently retired
from 12 years as pastor of McDonald Road SDA Church. He has served on the CCU Board of Directors since
2003. He and his wife Lynda enjoy travel, gardening, investing, and their six grandchildren.

We look forward to seeing you and your family join us for food, fellowship, and fun at our Annual Meeting.
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